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From: Greg and Rosemari Poisson
Sent: Thursday, May 5, 2022 1:46 PM
To: Greg Poisson
Subject: Re: Fwd: Delegation-May 10th 2022
 

 
 

From: Greg Poisson 
Sent: May 4, 2022 12:35 PM
To: ROSEMARI < >
Subject: Re: Fwd: Delegation-May 10th 2022
 

As Per our conversation
 
 
We are proposing to continue operation of the hill side patio on the east side of the street of
West Street.
As per the past 2 years,  the provincial government has given municipal governments the
ability to allow the extension of patios,  to help local restaurants recover from Covid.  The
provincial government.  and our local Public health officer.  Dr. Hirji has asked local
governments to provide more outdoor dining in the summer,  to help reduce the spread of
covid.  
The Canalside does not have the ability to use parking spots in front of our business as other
businesses in the area are able to do.  We have been told that we can use 2 parking spots on
the east side of West St instead.  We do not feel that this is in the best interest to both the city
and the local businesses to use 2 premier parking spots,  when we have a grass area adjacent
to it that is not used as often as the parking spots.
The Canalside has had many customers ask us if we are going to have the hill side patio again
this year.  There is a great demand for outdoor seating in these times, and customers have
stated that they love sitting on the other side of the street and enjoying a meal along the
canal, watching the ships go by.    For the past 2 years we have operated a hill side patio with
no issue at all.  The Canalside has shown that this patio has added to the dining experience
and tourist experience ,  visiting Port Colborne.  The AGCO has given the approval to continue
this for one more season and we ask that our council allow us to continue this as long as the
AGCO is approving this. 
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